
Dear parents & carers, 
 
It’s the end of another week already. Next week is assessment week in 
school, so please make sure that your children are in school on time 
every day, so that they don’t miss out on anything important. 

Have a lovely weekend and enjoy the nice weather. 

Ms Harrison 

Principal 

Spring  Term Dates 2025 

 

Please inform us if your child is  
unwell  and can’t attend school on their first day of 
absence. It is really important that you contact the 

school office and that you provide a reason for their 
absence. 

You can call us on :  
0151 477 8320 

Or email school@sylvesterprimaryschool.co.uk 

Sylvester Primary Academy 
St. John’s Road 

Huyton 

Knowsley 

L36 0UX 

Tel: 0151 477 8320 

www.sylvesterprimaryschool.co.uk 
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SYLVESTER NEWS  

 

 

 

 

 

 Date Event 

25.3.25 

(11am) 

Liverpool Cathedral 

Singing Performance 

25.3.25 

(1.30pm) 

Caribbean dance & 

drumming—Year 2 

25.3.25 
(4pm) Governors’ Meeting 

26.3.25 
(1pm) 

School Council  
Neurodiversity 

Meeting 

26.3.25 
(10-1pm) Year 5 Rugby Tour 

26 & 
27.3.25 
(3-6pm) 

Parents’ Evening 

27.3.25 
Year 5 & 6 Huyton 

Football League  
Competition  

31.3.25 
(pm) Nursery Stay & Play 

31.3.25 
(2.30pm) 

Talking Hands  
Assembly for  

Reception Parents 

2.4.25-
4.4.25 

Year 5 residential visit 
to PGL 

7.4.25 
(am) 

Attendance  
Celebration Assembly 

7.4.25 
(2.15pm) KS2 Easter Parade 

8.4.25 
(9.15am) 

Reception and KS1 
Easter Parade 

8.4.25 
(1.15pm) Finish for Easter 

22.4.25 
(8.45am) 

Children return to 
school 

24.4.25 
(1pm) 

Year 1 and Year 1 / 2 
Road Safety Session 

28.4.25 &  
29.4.25

(am) 

Audiology & Vision  
Screening Tests in  

Reception 

5.5.25 Bank Holiday 

12.5-
15.2.25 Year 6 SATs 

23.5.25 Finish for half-term 

9.6.25 Return to school 

Our whole school attendance target is: 96% 

Our whole school attendance this week is: 92.7%   

Reception B: 96.8%                          Year 3: 87.9% 

Reception T: 99.5%                          Year 4: 93.7% 

Year 1: 93.1%                                     Year 5: 97.4%                       

Year 1/2: 90.3%                                  Year 6: 92.3% 

Year 2: 87% 

Wear Blue For Bobby 

On Friday 14th March, we asked all pupils and 
staff to wear blue for “Wear Blue for Bobby 

Day”. We used the day  to reinforce road  
safety with the children and think about  

Bobby Colleran, who was knocked down and 
killed outside his primary school. This  

complemented the road safety sessions that 
are taking place in school. We raised £195.07 
will go to support the Bobby Colleran Trust. 

Thank you 

Wellbeing  
message of the 

week 
You are never too 

old to set  
another goal or 

dream a new dream  
 



 

Class Class Superstars Dojo Champions 

Reception B Cohen B Joseph W 

Reception T Zachary G Letty S 

Year 1 Daisy W Delia F 

Year 1 / 2 Ava C Connor A 

Year 2 Lucca C-C Ava-Rose W 

Year 3 James A Finley J 

Year 4 Stephen D Anthony C 

Year 5 Peter S Nathan O 

Year 6 Charlie N Isaac B 

Parents Evenings 

Parents Evening will take place in school on 

26th and 27th March. You will have re-

ceived a booking form on Class Dojo. Please 

try to ensure that you arrive to see your 

child’s teacher at your allocated time, so 

that the evenings can run as smoothly as 

possible. Thank you 

                                Easter Parade 

We will be holding our 

Annual Easter Parades 

on 7th April at 2.15pm 

for KS2 and 8th April at 

9.15pm for Reception 

and Key Stage 1. We 

can’t wait to see all of 

the creations that you 

come up with this year! 

Mobile Phones and Smart watches 

In line with our safeguarding policies and 
procedures, pupils are not allowed to bring 

mobile phones or smart watches into 
school. If your child needs to bring a phone 
to school for any reason, this should be left 

in the school office, where it will be kept 
securely during the school day. It is not  

appropriate for parents to telephone their 
child on their mobile phones during the 

school day. If you have any messages that 
you need passing onto your child, please 

call the school office. 
At the end of the day phones will be  

returned to pupil to take home. 

 

Happy ‘March’ Birthdays 

Axl – Lucy – Thomas – Harry – Amelia – Anthony – 
Adelaya – Nathan – Thomas – Sinead - Mrs Welsh –  

Lucy – Mala’ika – Erela – Vlad – Matei – Mason – Isaac – 
Miss Gilhooley – Hunter – Mrs Addison – Finley –  

Lilliana – Miss Bewley – Joseph - Zachary 

Extra-curricular Clubs 

We will be starting a new programme of  

lunch-time and after school clubs after  

Easter, so look out for information on Class 

Dojo telling you what’s going to be on offer. 

 

Parking Outside of School 

It has been brought to our attention that a number of  

parents are still parking on the yellow lines outside of school and mounting onto 

the pavement in this area.  On a number of occasions, children have almost been 

hit by cars. Please do not park here. It is dangerous for our children.  

 

‘Egg-cellent Attendance’ is 

back! 

If your child attends school 

every day between Monday 

24th March and Tuesday 8th 

April then they will be entered 

into a prize draw. 

12 days of 100% attendance! 

Can they do it? 

 

 


